Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: CCTV cameras
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many cctv cameras are installed in the LE5 postcode?
Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e., the Council Website. 
The camera numbers and locations for the public space system can be found within the link below:
Explore — Leicester Open Data
2. What was the total cost of running the above number of cctv cameras for 2020-2021?
The full camera estate is covered by maintenance contracts.  The cost is £162,000.

3. An additional camera has been seen on Davenport Road but is not listed on the LCC website. Is this operated by LCC?
Yes.  This is a rapid deployment camera.  These are not included in the open data list as they are only temporary.

4. If yes to no 3, what was the total cost of installation of said camera?
£150

5. How many requests for data have been made with regards to all cctv cameras in the LE5 postcode?
Data requests in relation to CCTV are logged as data processing (Reviews). These are not logged by postcode areas. Therefore, this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.
The total number of reviews across the system carried out in 2020/2021 is 2597. This includes police, subject access, third party.

6. I would like a copy of all policies which regulate the installation, operation and maintenance of cctv cameras by LCC please.
Please find attached, copy of Leicester City Council’s CCTV Code of Practice. 

7. Who is responsible for authorizing installation of a new cctv camera? Please provide contact details including a phone number and email address.
 
Bob Mullins

Head of Standards & Development
Neighbourhood & Environmental Services
Email: Bob.Mullins@leicester.gov.uk
Tel: 0116 454 4921 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
